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I would like to thank our alumni 
and friends of the department 
for their continuous support 
and contributions to the 
Department of Civil and 
Environmental Engineering. 
Needless to say, I also 
thank the backbone of the 
department—the faculty, 
students, and staff—in 
helping us achieve our goals 
and aspirations.

 
We are very proud to announce that the department inducted into 
its Hall of Distinction two new members in May of 2022. The first 
inductee, Elif Acar-Chiasson, is a registered professional engineer 
with more than 30 years of progressive engineering, management, 
and leadership experience in complex civil, geotechnical, and geo-
environmental projects. She is the executive vice president of talent 
and innovation at CSRS. The second inductee is Dr. Thiagarajan 
Ganesh, a professor of civil engineering at the University of 
Missouri-Kansas City and a proud graduate of LSU with a PhD from 
the Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering in 1996. 

Two of our current faculty also received college awards. Dr. Karim 
Elkholy was honored with the LSU College of Engineering Instructor 
Excellence Award, and Dr. Sabarethinam Kameshwar received the 
William A. Brookshire Award for Teaching Excellence. In addition, 
three of our faculty received departmental awards. Dr. Kameshwar 
received the CEE Educational Achievement Award, Dr. Shengli 
Chen received the CEE Educational Achievement Award, and Dr. 
Samuel Snow received the CEE Research Achievement Award.

We are very happy to welcome Dr. Yen-Fang Su who will join the 
LSU Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering as a new 
faculty member in structural engineering. Dr. Su has conducted 

multidisciplinary structural engineering, materials science, and 
artificial intelligence-related research during his academic 
journey. We are also delighted to welcome Dr. Kofi Christie as a 
new faculty member in environmental engineering. They will both 
be joining our department in the Fall of 2022.

The department had a successful Graduate Student Research 
Conference (GSRC) on Friday, April 22, in Patrick F. Taylor Hall. 
This was the first in-person GSRC event being held since the 
onset of the Covid-19 pandemic. Twenty-five students submitted 
abstracts, and 20 of those presented their research work to fellow 
students, faculty, visitors, and local experts.

Our students competed in national and international 
competitions this academic year and obtained numerous 
awards and distinctions. LSU’s ASCE student chapter travelled 
to Auburn University from March 31-April 2 to compete in the 
first in-person student conference in three years. The AISC Steel 
Bridge Competition returned to ASCE events for the first time 
in several years. 

In addition, the LSU environmental engineering students 
competed at the 2022 WERC Design Competition in Las 
Cruces, New Mexico, from April 10-13. Students competed in the 
competition as part of their capstone design experience. LSU 
competed against teams from Cal Poly-San Luis Obispo, University 
of Idaho, University of Colorado-Boulder, Michigan Tech, New 
Mexico State University, University of Tennessee-Chattanooga, 
Northern Arizona University, and Ohio University. Six LSU teams 
competed in four tasks. The 10 trophies from the 2022 teams 
double the most we have ever won at the competition.

Dr. George Z. Voyiadjis, D.Eng.Sc., 
Boyd Professor
Chair and Bingham C. Stewart   
Distinguished Professor of Engineering
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THIRD PLACE

Xu Wang (Advisor: Dr. Shengli Chen) 

“A Graphical Method for Undrained Analysis of Cylindrical 

Cavity Expansion in Mohr-Coulomb Soil”

HONORABLE MENTIONS:

Reem Abo Znemah (Mechanics) 

Md Manik Mia (Structures)

10TH ANNUAL GRADUATE STUDENT RESEARCH CONFERENCE

FIRST PLACE

Hossam Abohamer (Advisor: Dr. Mostafa Elseifi) 

“A New Generation of Open-Graded Friction Course for 

Enhanced Durability and Functionality”

SECOND PLACE 

Md Habibur Rahman (Advisor: Dr. Abu-Farsakh)

“The Use of Bayesian Analysis for Implementing the Specific 

Site Variability Into LRFD Design of Piles”

The Department of Civil & Environmental Engineering had a successful Graduate Student Research Conference (GSRC) on 

Friday, April 22, in Patrick F. Taylor Hall. This was the first in-person GSRC event being held since the onset of the Covid-19 

pandemic. Twenty-five students submitted abstracts, and 20 of those presented their research work to fellow students, faculty, 

visitors, and local experts.
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easy construction. The build team members were Eli Barbin, 
Jake Wismans, Zillah Zoleta, and Keith Furr. The team was 
led by captain Barbin and co-captain David Fuller. The lead 
welder was Cody Harris. 

The concrete canoe team showed up with a beautiful boat and 
placed fifth in the Men’s Sprints and Men’s Slalom and sixth 
in the Co-ed Sprints and Women’s Slalom. The team was led 
by captain Mouton, and rowing members included Mouton, 
Joseph Lamendola, Mya Gildon, Nicholas Vu, and Myles Martin. 
The survey team was led by captain Stapp, and team members 
included Jordan Radford, Brennan Smith, Julie Lupoli, Luke 
Ory, Madison Carney, and Tony Gallagher. The transportation 
competition team won first place with members Nathalie Dante, 
Gallagher, Carney, and Stapp. The mystery event team won 
third with Harris, Hongjie Zhu, and Furr. The lawn darts team 
also won third place with captain Hannah DiLeo and members 
Fuller, Emily Rone, and Barbin. The third-place-winning t-shirt 
was modeled by Fuller. 

Throughout the year, all the competition teams showed great 
spirit and camaraderie and frequently assisted each other 
when help was needed. The new captains and competitors 
now have a solid year of experience under their belts and are 
ready to tackle next year’s competitions with even greater 
intensity! Geaux Tigers!

LSU’s ASCE student chapter travelled to Auburn University 
from March 31-April 2 to compete in the first in-person student 
conference in three years! It was a year of firsts on many levels. 
The AISC Steel Bridge Competition returned to ASCE events 
for the first time in several years. Because of COVID, only a few 
members had ever been to an in-person ASCE regional event 
before. Furthermore, most of the student members were new to 
their competitions. Both Madalyn Mouton, captain of concrete 
canoe, and Alex Stapp, captain of surveying, competed for the 
first time this year and recruited new team members. Despite 
their youth and inexperience, the Tigers had a strong showing 
at Auburn, winning many accolades.  

LSU competed in Concrete Canoe, Steel Bridge, Surveying, 
Hydraulics, Transportation, Lawn Darts, Professional Paper, 
T-Shirt, Tug of War, and the Mystery Event and made it to 
the podium in five separate events, coming away with fifth 
place overall.
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LSU Team 17 utilized the concept of mixing carbon dioxide into 
concrete to both convert the CO2 to calcium carbonate and 
sequester it in this mineral form. This has the added benefit of 
increasing concrete strength, even at percentages of 4% by 
weight for ready-mix concrete. In addition, the team utilized a 
novel CO2 absorbent, a metal-organic framework (MOF) synthe-
sized from waste aluminum and PET plastic. Team 17 won the 
EPA Pollution Prevention Award selected by EPA personnel in 
attendance. The award cited the use of recycled materials to 
fabricate the MOF-reducing synthesis costs and establishing a 
clear use for PET plastic.  This is the first time LSU has won this 
award. Team members were Emily Aldritt, Logan Durey, Anna 
Katherine Parker, Renee Cancienne, Josh Cashio, Joe Dupepe, 
and Bobby Ugwu-Dike. 

 Task 1 (Monitoring Viruses From MBRs)—LSU Team 15, consist-
ing of Lindsey Spears, Flannary Thompson, Greg Confer, Tessa 
Guillory, Juliette Ulfers, and Jordan Hollier, developed a method 
of detecting breakthrough of virus through a membrane biore-
actor during water reuse. Tteam utilized pepper mold mottle 
virus (PMMoV), the most common virus detected in wastewater. 
PMMoV is a plant pathogen that has infected pepper plants 



Visit us onlne at lsu.edu/eng/CEE6

Vol. 21 • No. 2

 http://www.lsu.edu/eng/cee/alumni/hall-of-distinction.php
 http://www.lsu.edu/eng/cee/alumni/hall-of-distinction.php


Visit us online at lsu.edu/eng/CEE



Visit us onlne at lsu.edu/eng/CEE8

Vol. 21 • No. 2

Dr. Ganesh Thiagarajan is 
a professor of civil engi-
neering at the University of 
Missouri-Kansas City (UMKC) 
and is a proud graduate of 
LSU with a PhD from the 
Department of Civil and 
Environmental Engineering 
in 1996. He obtained his 
bachelor’s and master’s 
degrees in civil (1985) and 
s t ructura l  eng ineer ing 

(1988) from the Indian Institute of Technology, Chennai, 
India. Subsequently, he worked in the industry for several 
years prior to starting a PhD at LSU. Thiagarajan had the 
pleasure of teaching at LSU full time until 2002, teaching 
several sophomore- and junior-level courses, such as stat-
ics, strength of materials, and dynamics to all engineering 
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Nathalie Dante – Civil Engineering Research and Service 
Award

Joshua Poirrier – Civil Engineering University Medalist 
Award

Nicholas Lynch – Civil Engineering Academic Achievement 
Award

Mahajabin Haque – Environmental Engineering University 
Medalist Award

Sarah Besson – Environmental Engineering University 
Medalist Award

Gloria Mullins – Environmental Engineering Academic 
Award

Also recognized at this year’s Hall of Distinction were six outstanding graduating seniors—three from civil engineering and 
three from environmental engineering.
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FACULTY NEWS

CEE FACULTY AWARDS

Boyd Professor and Chair of the LSU Department of Civil 
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Dr. Karim Elkholy  was 

honored with LSU College 

of Engineering Instructor 

Excellence Award that is 

given annually to faculty 

who make significant contri-

butions to the early years of 

a student’s journey through 

quality instruction in entry-

level engineering courses. 

Early-year courses play a critical role in undergraduate reten-

tion and set the tone for our students’ future success. This 

award gives the college the opportunity to recognize the 

unique contribution of its faculty.

The CEE Departmental 

Service Award was awarded 

to Dr. Shengli Chen. He 

currently serves on the 

College Policy Committee. 

He is the coordinator for the 

Geotechnical Engineering 

program. Dr. Chen also chairs 

the CEGPC Committee. He 

is currently the Associate 

Editor of the SPE Journal (Society of Petroleum Engineers). 
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